City of Leoti Governing Body met in regular session April 18, 2022 at 6:30 p.m., at the City Hall Meeting Room.

Mayor Charlie Hughes called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m.

Mayor Hughes asked City Clerk Jeannine Hassell for Roll Call; Councilors Kelma Burch, Tammie Meyer-Givens, Derek Meyer,
City Attorney Becky Faurot, City SuEerintendent Travis Seaton and Code Enforcer Adam Marcotte. Also present were Bryce

Nti)ckelson, Vic Case, Lynda Goodrich and Kris Casper. Council President Greg Graff and Councilor Tyrrell Tankersley were
absent.

Mayor Hughes opened with the Pledge of Allegiance.

Burch moved Meyer seconded to approve the agenda. Motion carried unanimously.

Givens moved Meyer seconded to approve the consent agenda items A-C. Motion carried unanimously.

City Attorney Faurot had nothing new to share.

Mayor Hughes welcomed Bryce Nickelson. Nickelson requested a street closure on June 4, 2022 for the Willis Red Dirt Dash
Concert to be held at the fairgrounds. The streets requested for closure are South 8™ St. (Street South of the Community

Building) and East “M” St. (Starting on the East side of the alley to the Community Building). Nickelson also requested
permission to sell alcohol at the event. City Hall will contact the state to request the guidelines for an individual to sell at a

special event.
Bryce Nickelson left the meeting at 6:42 pm.
Mayor Hughes opened the floor to public comments. County Commissioner Vic Case, County Clerk Lynda Goodrich and Sheriff

Kris Casper were present to meet with City Council to discuss law enforcement services. All parties agreed no changes were
needed at this time. City Council members will meet with the County Commissioners in November to discuss law enforcement

services.
Kris Casper, Lynda Goodrich and Vic Case left the meeting at 6:51 pm.

Clerk Hassell discussed the MASA Medical Transportation Services for council members. City council members are offered
supplemental insurances through the City at the members own cost. Council members who are interested in the service will
need to let Hassell know by the end of the month.

Becky Faurot left the meeting at 7:00 pm.

City Superintendent Travis Seaton reported a fire hydrant on the corner of “L” Street and Genesse Street has been replaced.
The street sweeper has been out in full force. One position for summer help has been filled. Seaton shared he passed the
Class Il water supply system operator certification test.

Code Enforcement Officer Adam Marcotte shared he will be attending the KACE Conference in Hays March 20-22.

City Clerk Jeannine Hassell reported the first ARPA (American Rescue Plan Act) report is due on April 30, 2022. Hassell also
shared that KDOT will start taking bids for the Highway 96 project in May and should have a contractor in place by the fall.
The start of the project will depend on the contractor with March 2023 being the latest date.

Hassell presented the 2022 EMC Insurance Renewal Quote of $82,185.00. The insurance premium did increase due to
inflation, additions of vehicles and equipment.

Givens moved Burch seconded to approve the 2022 EMC Insurance Renewal Quote of $82,185.00. Motion carried
unanimously.

Executive session was tabled until all council members are present.

Givens moved Burch seconded for adjournment at 7:15 p.m. Motion carried unanimously.
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